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MINUTES


February 8, 2008
ACADEMIC STANDARDS COMMITTEE 
Meeting Time:  2:00 pm
Conference Room G-214
The meeting was chaired by Dr. Peggy Romeo.

Committee members In attendance:  John Connell (Lee Campus,) Gail Tracey Lee Campus,) Thomas Wayne (Lee Campus,) Robert Beeson (Lee Campus,) Abraham Solomon (Collier Campus) Mary Faulkner (Lee Campus.)  Kathia Miller was scheduled to join the meeting via polycom, but was not able to attend due to a conflict.
Recorded by:  Suzy Callanan
The Committee for the Academic Standards Projects was held on Friday, February 8, 2008, at 2:00 p.m.  
Peggy Romeo announced that Pam Mangene from Lee Campus would no longer serve on the committee due to being assigned a position (Manager of Academic Services) in the Provost office and a conflict with her new responsibility of overseeing all Academic committees.  As a result, Peggy introduced Mary Faulkner (Lee Campus) joining the committee as a new member.
	AGENDA TOPIC
	Academic Standards Committee and Civility Guidelines 

	AGENDA 

	1.  Exchange of group ideas/guidelines/policies & handouts
2. Mary Faulkner - Webinar
3. New Undertakings
· Discuss Guidelines for Honorary Degree
· Incorporate Honors Scholars Program as subcommittee
4. General Business

· Choose official meeting time…Again!
· Decision of quorum

· Other items

	Subcommittees & Discussion
	Sub-committee’s 

	Webinar
	Mary Faulkner could not present Webinar discussions because of a delay in schedules.  However, alternatives, such as turnitin.com are being used as a teaching tool for plagiarism.  At some point, it would be good for librarians to do a workshop for faculty so they are aware of all the caveats.
P. Romeo:  Should probably see Myra to use during Prof. Development.

	Plagiarism
(P. Romeo & G. Tracey)
	· The Senate Committee has already been working on the plagiarism policy which was sent to all the committee members.

P. Romeo spoke with Dr. Thomas on committee’s role… 
Per Dr. Thomas….procedure involving plagiarism:  Students will be referred to Pam Mangene and the committee will be the last resort.

J. Connell:   suggested that “the intentional” should be removed.  Any student could say, “It wasn’t intentional,” in a plagiarized issue.  

R. Beeson:  Edison has an existing statement.  We should take a look at other schools and their policies.

· Committee agreed to #4 being revised.

	Textbook Affordability
& Legislation
	B. Beeson:  Policy Guideline Recommendations   

A handout was submitted by B. Beeson on Textbook Affordability covering the issues reviewed by COP Work Team in a report dated January 2008;

Thorough study and recommendations:

The COP Work Team informally surveyed community colleges through the Councils of Instruction Affairs and Business Affairs for practices and policies.  The Florida Community College Council of Presidents has adopted the following as “General Guidelines.”

· “Conflict of Interest” for faculty and employees, it includes the prohibition of incentives by publishers in return for the selection of a particular textbook by an employee to be used for a course.

· Publisher’s to disclose to faculty and the department; pricing of “bundled” materials, history of revisions to text, and availability of course materials and formats in the future.  Developing a check-list to assist faculty when meeting with reps.

· Adoption of a “buy back” operation.

· Minimum standard of two years 

· Make information available for all texts; to include section of the course, publisher’s ISBN number and type of text, ex. Bundled, custom, individual so students can “shop around.”

B. Beeson:  the other textbook issue, after returning from a CIA conference dealing with a request from the legislature is the escalating costs to students.  An idea is adopting some policy addressing the concerns.  We can do it on our own or suffer the consequences from the legislature.
P. Romeo:  If we are to make our own and the legislature comes up with their policy and ours is different, will we have to change it?

B. Beeson:  We would have to change it if it becomes state statute.

A. Solomon:  Publisher’s should be contacted because of textbooks offered contain more material than the class student has signed up for….perhaps the texts under review could be custom published.
P. Romeo:   You would need to get people to agree on and adopt the customized text.  

M. Faulkner:  Peripherals come with textbook…the more the students are demanding video are they geared for the impaired.  Issues in the future should be an effort to pressure publishers to download and integrate for the special needs with this process because we lose students because of a disability.

J. Connell:  The Faculty Senate is also interested in a lot of that, and opposed to the selling of notes in lieu of the textbook and want to formalize textbook selection policy.
P. Romeo:  Some people are selling their notes in addition.


	Policy & Procedures
	A. Solomon:  Handed out a draft of policy and procedures regarding normal and natural disputes fairness being the primary principle in seeking a resolution.  Committee to look over the handout and consider the assorted principles.
 He also looked at FGCU’s policy on unlawful harassment as an example of various issues. 
A. Beeson:  We have behavioral standards in the Edison catalog…should look in the catalog and compare to FGCU to cover in next meeting.

B. A. Solomon:  Should be a guideline – always can be amended…underlying everything the concept of fairness.

P. Romeo:  We can work on this and touch on this at the next meeting.  We need to design something that is clear and useful.



	Civility:


	T. Wayne:  On “Fostering Civility on Campus,” suggests the Civility Guidelines from Jamestown Community College looks excellent…maybe shorten it up a little bit and edit a few lines.
P. Romeo:  If we use it as an Institution could we get permission to adopt it
M. Faulkner:  Yes, I would ask their permission to adopt it.

T. Wayne: He  will write to the college and ask permission to publish it.

	New Undertakings:


	P. Romeo Guidelines for Honorary Degree: (handouts)

Idea’s and Guidelines (DUE BY MARCH 1 TO DR. THOMAS.)
· Develop Purpose

· Decide on the Criteria

· Criteria for Nominating committee

· The 1st Honorary Degree to be this spring.  Summary guideline to be written up.

· One honorary degree per year and only under special circumstances, if there isn’t someone to honor then it isn’t necessary to present if no one is eligible.

· Would have to be a Baccalaureate Degree 
· Must be nominated by faculty and Administrative.

· Nominator must clearly outline how nominee has demonstrated outstanding recognition for one or more of the outlines attributes.  (Forms, essays.)

· No Individual being awarded due to past or possible future financial contributions to Edison College.

B. Beeson:  Should extend that to families of benefactors.

· Honoree must be present at graduation ceremony to accept degree.

· Can’t have a degree from Edison.

· Criteria should consist of: contributing to society and the community in order to honor them.

· Take a close look in the Mission statement…but not limited to but not to contradict it.

A. Solomon:  Shouldn’t there be a theme.  Who can be honored…..
P. Romeo:  Shouldn’t honor anyone who is contributing money, seems like a conflict of interest.
M. Faulkner:  Volunteered to research the topic and  take a look at other 4 year Florida Community Colleges.
P. Romeo:  continue to work on the guidelines of honorary degree…..should this committee make the decision?


	Honors Scholars Program
	P. Romeo:  Something to think about….The Honors Scholars Program needs a subcommittee…it needs more attention, more speakers…etc.



	Emeritus faculty
	P. Romeo:  Start to think about honoring and Emeritus faculty…search out guidelines

	IRB Policy
	P. Romeo:  Mary Lewis, Associate Dean wrote to Lori McDowell questioning if Edison has an IRB policy.  Peggy Romeo replied to Mary’s email that since IRB approval must be registered with US Department of Health and Human Services, and since Edison College is not a research facility, we are most likely not able to provide IRB coverage.

Committee agreed that this should not be an undertaking of the Academic Standards Committee.

	Decision of Meeting Times
	No Friday afternoon seems to fit into the schedule of all members.  Friday, March 28th at 1:00 was chosen for the next meeting; since Thomas Wayne has a class at that time, he agreed to meet with Peggy Romeo later for a meeting update.

Committee to bring final exam schedule with them to March meeting in order to better plan for April meeting time.

	Conclusion of Meeting
	Peggy Romeo to rewrite Honorary Degree guidelines and send to committee member via email for corrections.  Once suggestions are accumulated, will make final adjustments and email guidelines to Dr. Thomas before March 1.


The meeting was adjourned at 3:30.
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